Avon Campus Principal's Report April 8, 2020 Board Meeting

The Avon Campus teachers have been working hard to create remote learning opportunities for our students since we have been shut-down. Teachers are stepping outside their comfort zones to create new ways to interact. They are prepared to provide as much support for our students as is needed throughout this time. I'm so proud of all our staff for stepping up for the betterment of our kids.

All of the AES teachers have reached out to their students individually, through texts and calls. We have made contact with 100% of our students. Many teachers have set up Google Classrooms, Seesaw Accounts, Facebook pages for their classes, and Flipgrid accounts. On March 27th and 28th, parents were able to come to AES and pick-up packets and Ipads for their students to extend their learning. All but 2 of the students have received their materials. Teachers are reporting that they are continuing to reach out and are currently planning Zoom virtual meetings with their classes.

The AAMS teachers are utilizing Google Classroom and Zoom meetings, for the most part, to reach out to the MS students. Mrs. Crowley and myself, have called several students that have not responded to teacher inquiries or assignments. Teachers in the MS are also finding new ways to interact. For example, Mrs. Kitch has begun using Fligrid, having the students respond to their daily assignments with a video and Mrs. Travis is having students create videos to demonstrate how they solved math problems. Teachers have created packets of materials that we have mailed to students who do not have internet access.

On Wednesday, April 1st, the AES teachers and staff put together a car parade to visit our students. 29 staff members decorated their cars and followed Terry Johns, who volunteered to lead the parade in a bus, past every student's house. The route covered all our country students, including Little Swan Lake, and then through Avon. Many of our students were waiting to see their teachers with signs! It was an amazing event that showed our kids we are thinking of them and showed our staff how

much their kids miss them.





The chart below shows the percentages of parents/guardians attending Spring Parent-Teacher conferences per grade level for both AES and AAMS.

Avon Elementary	Percent Attendance
Pre-K	100%
Kindergarten	50%
1st Grade	42%
2nd Grade	13%
3rd Grade	36%
4th Grade 5th Grade	44%
Abingdon-Avon Middle School	
6th Grade	14%
7th Grade	15%
8th Grade	6%